
 

 

 

 

 

March 30, 2023 
 
 
Carley Valente         Via Email: 70298@yrp.ca 
Counsel, Legal Services 
York Regional Police 
47 Don Hillock Drive 
Aurora, Ontario 
L4G 0S7 
 
 
Dear Ms. Valente, 
 
Re: York Regional Police-Directed Towing and Impound Services in Vaughan 
 
Thank you for your letter, of March 29, 2023, responding to our concerns with vehicle storage rates for YRP-
directed towing and impound services in Vaughan. 
 
I am grateful for the time and attention paid to this matter, and pleased that you agree with IBC’s interpretation 
of the By-law.  I want to acknowledge the responsiveness shown by you, YRP and the YRPSB in addressing this 
matter. IBC fully respects the decision to raise the matter directly with your vendor, York Auto. 
 
This issue was of considerable concern to our members.  Clarity on billing from and payment to York Auto 
moving forward would be appreciated, and it is in this vein that I ask that you keep me apprised of the specifics 
of the eventual resolution once it has been determined.  Let me know if this is somehow problematic. 
 
Thank you for your timely response.  YRP is an important partner to IBC and our sister organization Équité in the 
broader fight against fraud and vehicle theft in York Region and Ontario. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kim Donaldson 
Vice-President, Ontario 


